
City of Auburn, New York – Resolution #26 of 2015 
 

COUNCIL RESOLUTION #26 OF 2015 
 

OPPOSING SERVICE CUTS TO CAYUGA COUNTY AND AUBURN ROUTE 
SERVICE BY CENTRAL NEW YORK REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY 

(CENTRO) 
 

By Mayor Quill March 12, 2015 
 

WHEREAS, the residents and governments of the City of Auburn and its surrounding 
areas in Cayuga County have long supported Centro bus service with tax contributions, fees, 
other monies, development of a convenient bus pickup and drop off area near Auburn Memorial 
City Hall, and other such betterments which benefit Centro and its riders in and around the 
Auburn area; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Auburn City Council members recognize that many residents in 
the City of Auburn have no viable alternative other than Centro for transportation in and around 
the Auburn area, and that those residents will suffer severe harm in their need to travel if Centro 
cuts or reduces its service in an around the City of Auburn area, 
  
 NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED  that the Auburn City Council hereby 
opposes any cuts or reductions in bus service by Centro within the City of Auburn, in and around 
the City of Auburn/Cayuga County area, and in routes that either commence, go through, or end 
in the City of Auburn; and 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Auburn City Council hereby authorizes the 
Auburn City Mayor to forward to Centro a letter of protest consistent with this Resolution 
voicing to Centro this Council’s opposition to any reduction in bus service affecting the City of 
Auburn and its surrounding areas in Cayuga County. 

 

Seconded by Councilor Camardo 

 Ayes Noes 
Councilor McCormick X  
Councilor Camardo X  
Councilor Cuddy X  
Councilor Ruzicka X  
Mayor Quill X  

Carried and Adopted X  
 I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a correct copy of the vote for Council Resolution 
#26 of 2015 of the City Council of the City of Auburn, N.Y., at a regular meeting thereof, held in 
the Council Chambers, Memorial City Hall, in said city, on the 12th day of March, 2015 and that 
the City Council approved such by the vote listed above. 

                                                                             
      Charles Mason, City Clerk    Date:  March 13, 2015 


